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April 30, 2020
To all students:

Regarding Classes from May 7, 2020

As announced on April 1, in the notice “Changes to the Class Schedule for 2020,” classes at Kyoto
University have been canceled until May 6. However, on April 16, the Japanese government placed
all prefectures of Japan under a state of emergency to prevent the spread of the novel coronavirus, and
designated thirteen prefectures, including Kyoto prefecture, as “special alert prefectures.” Based on
the government’s decisions, Kyoto Prefecture has issued a directive to institutions, including Kyoto
University, to restrict their activities. Accordingly, the university has raised its level of activity
restriction to Level 3, as defined in its “Guidelines for the Restriction of Activities to Prevent the
Spread of the Novel Coronavirus.”

In accordance with the guidelines, the university’s faculties and graduate schools can (in principle)
currently implement online classes only. Therefore, classes which commence after May 6 shall be held
online. Detailed information will be provided by each respective faculty or graduate school. Due to
the delayed holding of classes, the examination and feedback period for the first semester may be
extended to August 19. Please note that the situation may change again, depending on subsequent
changes in government policy. Information regarding any further changes will be posted on the Kyoto
University website and KULASIS, etc.

Juichi Yamagiwa

President, Kyoto University



